
Auburn School Committee 
Regular Meeting Agenda - ​​AMENDED 

November 7, 2018   ​7:00 PM 

6:00 PM - WORKSHOP - Performance Evaluation/Professional Growth (PEPG) 
I.  Call to Order /Pledge of Allegiance 

A.    Introductions 
B.    Communication 

II. Consent Agenda 
A. Approval of Agenda 
B. Approval of Minutes for October 17, 2018 

______ Moved to approve the Consent Agenda. 
______ Seconded 
______ Motion passed/defeated _____ to _____ approve the Consent Agenda. 

III.  Public Participation 
The School Committee asks the Public to remember our System-Wide Code of Conduct and the six core values of Respect, 
Honesty, Courage, Compassion, Fairness, and Responsibility while directly addressing the group.  Our policy JIC states that  
we expect people to ‘Treat others as you would like to be treated, Use language that is appropriate and kind, and be truthful  
and forthright in speech and actions.’  Per our policy, BEDH - Public Participation at School Committee Meetings: Citizens  
may comment on any general topics related to the school system during this portion of the agenda.  Comments related to  
specific agenda items may be held until the appropriate time.  Please be succinct and speak once for less than three minutes. 
Other limitations may be necessary.  The School Committee may respond to your concerns at a later date by answering through 
the administration or by placing the item on a future agenda.  It is requested that comments related to specific personnel be 
channeled privately to the appropriate administrator. 

IV.       Student Information 
V.        Superintendent Report 

A. Business 
1. Expansion of Programs at Lewiston Regional Technical Center 

The Superintendent and Rob Callahan, from the Lewiston Regional Technical Center, will present 
information regarding an application to the Maine Department of Education for expanding the 
programs at Lewiston Regional Technical Center. 

______ Moved to​ approve applying to the Maine Department of Education for expanding the 
programs at Lewiston Regional Technical Center in conjunction with the new Edward Little High 
School. 
______ Seconded 
______ Motion passed/defeated _____ to _____ ​approve applying to the Maine Department of 
Education for expanding the programs at Lewiston Regional Technical Center in conjunction with 
the new Edward Little High School. 

2. Lease Agreement - Community Garden 
The Superintendent will present information ​regarding entering into a lease agreement with the City 
of Auburn to house a Community Garden at the property adjacent to Washburn Elementary School, 
115 Whitney Street. 

______ Moved to ​authorize the Superintendent and Business Manager to enter into a lease 
agreement with the City of Auburn on behalf of the Auburn School Department for the purpose of 
hosting a Community Garden at 115 Whitney Street​. 
______ Seconded 
______ Motion passed/defeated _____ to _____ ​authorize the Superintendent and Business 
Manager to enter into a lease agreement with the City of Auburn on behalf of the Auburn School 
Department for the purpose of hosting a Community Garden at 115 Whitney Street​. 
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VI. Information / Committee Reports 

STANDING COMMITTEES 

Finance Subcommittee-B. Hayes, F. Fontaine   Policy Subcommittee-T. Kendall, B. Mennealy 
 

SUBCOMMITTEES 

City Council Update-A. Fournier   Wellness Subcommittee​-F. Fontaine, J. Scrivner 

Communications Subcommittee-TBD   Audit Subcommittee-B. Hayes, F. Fontaine 

Curriculum Subcommittee-P. Gautier    Transportation Appeals-D. Poisson, J. Scrivner 

Community Learning Center-P. Gautier   SHARECenter-P. Gautier 

New ELHS Building Committee-T. Kendall   Negotiations - T. Kendall, B. Hayes 

VII. Upcoming Meeting    
● Regular School Committee Meeting -December 5, 7:00 PM Auburn Hall Workshop 

at 6:00 PM 
● Regular School Committee Meeting-December 19, 7:00 PM Auburn Hall 

VIII.  Future Agenda Items and Request for Information 
IX. Executive Session - For the purpose of preparation for teacher contract 

negotiations pursuant to MRSA 405 (6) D 
If the School Committee makes a motion to enter executive session, the precise nature of business to be considered will 
be indicated in the motion. The items, which may be discussed, by law, may include one or more of the following: 

1. To discuss personnel. 
2. To discuss or consider the suspension or expulsion of a student. 
3. To discuss or consider the condition, acquisition, or the use of real or personal property only if 

premature disclosure would prejudice the competitive or bargaining of the body or agency. 
4. To discuss labor contracts, proposals and/or meetings related to negotiations. 
5. To consult with the School Committee's attorney concerning legal rights, pending litigation, and 

settlement offers, when premature public knowledge would give the School Committee substantial 
disadvantage. 

6. To discuss records made, maintained, or received by the School Committee or department, of access 
is prohibited by statute. 

X. Adjournment 
______ Moved to adjourn at ​             ​ P.M. 
______ Seconded 
______ Motion passed/defeated _____ to _____ adjourn at ​                ​ P.M. 
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AUBURN SCHOOL DEPARTMENT 
AUBURN, MAINE 

REPORT OF REGULAR SESSION MEETING OF THE AUBURN SCHOOL COMMITTEE 
WORKSHOP - 6:00 PM Vision 2020 reboot to Vision 2030/Graduation Policy 

Auburn Hall  October 17,  2018 

Members Present:  Ms. Faith Fontaine Mr. Thomas Kendall 
Ms. Patricia Gautier   Mr. Robert Mennealy  

    Ms. Alfreda Fournier Mr. Daniel Poisson 
Ms. Bonnie Hayes  

Others Present: Katherine Grondin, Superintendent, Michelle McClellan, Assistant Superintendent, 
Adam Hanson, Business Manager; Olivia Roth and Kiara Fournier; Student Representatives. 
I.  Call To Order/Pledge Of Allegiance 

A. Introductions 
Mr. Kendall called the meeting to order at 7:36 PM. He led the pledge of allegiance and members 
introduced themselves noting the ward they represent.  

B. Communications 
Mr. Mennealy congratulated the ELHS student who won the cross country event. 
Mr. Kendall reported that the Leverage Learning Institute has 59 participants registered, noting that 
these registrations will cover all the expenses.  He outlined the presenters for the conference.  He 
stated that registration is low this year. 
Ms. Grondin reported that she would share the flyer that went out to other districts to announce the 
Institute.  She noted that the Department Of Education is not providing funding to send as many 
teachers this year as they did last year. 
II.  Consent Agenda 

A. Approval of Agenda 
B. Approval of Minutes for October 3, 2018 

It was ​moved​ by Ms. Fontaine, ​seconded​ by Ms. Gautier and ​voted​ unanimously to approve the 
Consent Agenda for tonight’s meeting. 
III. Public Participation    
Ms. Laura Garcia, Skillings Corner Rd., reported that tonight’s workshop was refreshing and there 
was a lot of information.  She stated that for the first time she heard acknowledgement about the 
problems and concerns that had been on the radar for quite some time.  She stated that it was a bit 
upsetting to hear this acknowledgement tonight and realize that this could have been a much more 
collaborative approach.  She stated that she felt Mr. Kendall owed an apology to citizens, but felt 
that going forward we can all learn from this.  She stated that she is pleased we are going with a 
credit based transcript; however, she does understand the value of the dual grading.  She noted that 
she is still concerned about how this is going to work for the special needs students and encouraged 
management to look closer at this area.  Ms. Garcia also shared her concerns about those who are 
gifted and talented in some areas, but struggle greatly in other areas.  She noted that continuing to 
grade with the proficiency requirements may lead to other problems.  She stated that she did not feel 
our students were graduating without the skills they need due to the grading system, but due to other 
issues such as study skills, a clear view of options, etc.  She explained that there are reasons where 
averaging can be useful and more discussion with parents, teachers and students is needed.  Ms. 
Garcia stated that she feels our curriculum department has done a great job of researching what 
colleges are looking for in transcripts.  She also requested information about support for those with 
dyslexia.  She expressed that a lot of work that has been done is great work, but there is more work 
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to be done to ensure we are graduating students who are successful.  She noted that her vote would 
be to not support the legislation for the Proficiency Based Diploma. 
Mr. Ryan Fairchild, Special Education Director, reported that students with special needs within the 
current law require accommodations and IEP Teams can determine the essential targets and 
accommodations necessary to meet those targets.  He noted that many of the students are in regular 
education classrooms with supports and are meeting targets.  He stated that the difficulty with some 
students is that there may be experiencing some other difficulties that they struggle with that may 
impede their learning.  He noted that once we access those struggles and meet those needs, they can 
learn.  He stated that these are things we need to plan for and be thoughtful about, but it won’t 
change the work we are currently doing.  Mr. Fairchild stated that in terms of the multiple pathways, 
all students should have multiple pathways to make their learning meaningful.  He stated that he has 
been working with team leaders to ensure that members clearly understand the needs of the student 
and understand what accomodations can help that child achieve success. 
Ms. Grondin clarified that there is a great deal of discussion during IEP meetings to determine 
where and how the student can meet the targets. 
Ms. McClellan asked for clarification regarding the accomodations. 
Mr. Fairchild responded that accommodations can be anything that can help them achieve success. 
He noted that these accommodations have been available to students for a very long time and will 
continue to be available to them. 
Ms. Fournier stated that if we teach to their strengths, they will learn.  She noted that from her past 
experiences, she feels that if the special ed students are in the mainstream classroom, they will do 
whatever they can to stay in that classroom.  She stated that she would like to see how we can bring 
students back to our schools who are currently getting their education elsewhere because we are not 
able to meet their needs here. 
Ms. Hayes stated that she would love to see these students come back into our schools as well; 
however, she would like to ensure that it is an affordable option. 
Mr. Fairchild responded that to bring these students back requires a thoughtful, mindful approach. 
He noted that he will provide more detailed information about this in December. 
IV.       ​​Student Information 
The student representatives reported that this Friday is the last home game at Walton and the 
National Honor Society will host a bake sale fundraiser. They reported that $1,000 was raised for 
breast cancer so far and they hope more will be added at the game on Friday. 

V.        ​​Superintendent Report 

A. Planning and Development 
1. MSBA Proposed Resolutions 

The Superintendent presented the Maine School Board Association Resolutions that will be voted 
on by the Delegates at the Delegate Assembly during the Fall Conference. She provided a handout 
of the proposed resolutions, noting that this was an opportunity for School Committee members to 
give feedback to Bonnie Hayes, Auburn School Committee Delegate, on the proposed resolutions. 
Ms. Grondin reviewed each resolution, noting that she has been nominated to be on the committee 
to discuss the resolution for CDS services for 3-5 year olds to be moved to public schools.  She 
expressed that the one concern is that there is funding for the schools to implement this 
programming.  Ms. Grondin reported that certification could be a challenge and we would also need 
to hire a coordinator for the program.  She noted that our current PreK Director is interested and 
qualified to fill that position. Members agreed that it was a valuable resolution; however, would only 
support this resolution contingent on state funding required to provide these services. 
She reviewed the School Safety resolution, noting that this would task the Department’s Facilities 
Office to advise, collect and disseminate best practices on keeping children safe.  She reported that 
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we have been on the forefront of school safety and we have a safety consultant who works with us. 
She noted that the State Department of Education is looking at increasing funding in the School 
Renovation Funds to help meet this need.  She noted that this would be a more coordinated effort 
to keep schools safe with a consistent message throughout the region. 
 Members agreed that this was a valuable resolution. 
Ms. Grondin reviewed the Gun-Free Schools resolution, noting that the Maine School Boards 
Association supports the current state ban on guns, loaded or unloaded, on school property and 
opposes any legislative attempts to amend this prohibition. 
Members agreed to support this resolution. 
She reviewed the Proficiency-based Diploma resolution to continue to look at ways for students to 
demonstrate learning.  She noted that the Proficiency-Based Diploma has merit and many feel that 
more work should be done on this.  She noted that as a state, many feel that we cannot give up on 
the goal of making sure all our students are prepared for success in work, post-secondary education 
and life.  She noted that the proficiency-based diploma system is grounded in the state’s standards of 
Learning Results adopted in the early 1900s. 
Mr. Mennealy reported that he feels the proficiency-based system should be further explored, but 
would not give a blank check to move forward.  Ms. Fontaine and Mr. Kendall agreed that there are 
challenges, but they can be worked out with support.  Ms. Gauthier stated that ongoing investigation 
of this topic should be done with local districts doing what they feel is best for their students. Mr. 
Poisson supported this resolution with further investigation.  Ms. Fournier stated that she did not 
support this resolution and feels that we need to concentrate on what we are doing now. 
Mr. Kendall stated that the majority supported this resolution with further investigation and local 
control. 
Ms. Grondin reviewed the Special Education Reform resolution which supports reforms 
recommended by the National School Boards Association when the Individuals with Disabilities 
Education Act (IDEA) is brought up for reauthorization and to fully fund the promised federal 
share costs.  She noted that this resolution would remove barriers between special education and 
general education and create an integrated inclusive system. 
Members supported this resolution. 
Ms. Grondin reviewed the resolution recognizing the need to raise teacher starting pay to $40,000, 
increase instructional time from 175 days to 180 days, and provide professional development time. 
Members supported this resolution with state funding support for the increases. 
Ms. Grondin reviewed the resolution for school attendance age.  She noted that students in Maine 
are currently required to attend school at the age of 7, although most register by the age of 5.  She 
noted that Maine School Boards supports a change to the recommended age of 5 with compulsory 
attendance at age 6.   
Members supported this resolution. 

B. Business 
1. Finance Report - September 2018 

Ms. Hayes presented the Finance Report for September 2018 noting that the finance subcommittee 
met and reviewed the numbers. She noted that there was discussions about Special Education, the 
RETC program, bus drivers, and various other categories.  She stated that Sarah Levine, Director of 
the Before and After Care program, attended the meeting and shared information on the successes 
of that program.  She noted that expenses and revenues are in line with where they should be at this 
time of year. 
Mr. Hanson reported that there was discussion about merging the RETC and SOS programs, noting 
that further discussions would take place. 

Page 3 of 5. 



It was ​moved​ by Mr. Mennealy, ​seconded​ by Ms. Fournier and ​voted​ unanimously to approve the 
Finance Report for September 2018. 

VI. Information / Committee Reports 

STANDING COMMITTEES 

Finance Subcommittee-B. Hayes, F. Fontaine   Policy Subcommittee-T. Kendall, B. Mennealy 
 

SUBCOMMITTEES 

City Council Update-A. Fournier   Wellness Subcommittee​-F. Fontaine, J. Scrivner 

Communications Subcommittee-TBD   Audit Subcommittee-B. Hayes, F. Fontaine 

Curriculum Subcommittee-P. Gautier    Transportation Appeals-D. Poisson, J. Scrivner 

Community Learning Center-P. Gautier   SHARECenter-P. Gautier 

New ELHS Building Committee-T. Kendall   Negotiations - T. Kendall, B. Hayes 

Ms. Fournier asked what the schools were doing about celebration of  Veteran’s Day.  She noted 
that the City is looking to raise revenues and reported that there is excitement about market value 
housing planned in the East Auburn area.  She also reported about new local businesses and 
encouraged members to support these businesses.  She stated that many streets have been repaved 
but now big trucks are beginning to use these newly paved secondary roads.  She encouraged 
members to call and report this to the Assistant City Manager if they see this taking place. 

Mr. Mennealy stated that he feels it is premature for the City’s Mayor to call for zero tax increase 
without first giving us an opportunity to share our needs. 

Ms. Grondin reported that she attended a planning board session and shared concerns with the 
members about enrollment numbers and new housing going up in the East Auburn area.  She noted 
that there are ongoing discussions. 

Ms. Hayes stated that she attended the Strategic Planning Committee meeting and found it very 
interesting.  She noted that there are meetings scheduled and other subcommittees being formed 
with a need for more School Committee representatives.  She asked members to contact Liz Allen at 
the City for applications and noted that she will be sending more information via email. 

Ms. Gautier reported that the ShareCenter has met and developed a budget for the year.  She stated 
that they needed to purchase a Pod for storage and through a garage sale, the director raised enough 
money to pay for the Pod for one year.  She reported that the need for storage space is crucial and 
there is also a need for volunteers. 

Ms. Hayes reported that the sub committees for the New ELHS met last night, developed priorities, 
set the date for the forum at ELHS on November 15th, and scheduled an update for January. 

Ms. Hayes reported that the union negotiations have started with the teachers union and members 
met new representatives.  She noted that there is a training for members on interest based 
negotiations which she and others will be attending soon. 

VII. Upcoming Meeting    
● Regular School Committee Meeting -November 7, 2018, 7:30 PM Auburn Hall, 

Workshop at 6:00 PM - Teacher Effectiveness (PDGP) and  Data Reports   
● Regular School Committee Meeting -November 28, 2018, 7:00 PM Auburn Hall  
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VIII. Future Agenda Items and Request for Information 
● Special Ed Programs - December 

IX. Executive Session  
X. Adjournment 
It was ​moved​ by Ms. Fontaine ​seconded​ by Ms. Fournier and ​voted​ unanimously to adjourn from 
regular session at 9:12​ ​​PM.  Attest, a true record, 

 

Katherine Grondin, Secretary 
Superintendent of Schools 

KG/rmw 

 

Page 5 of 5. 






























